
 

  

 

July 20, 2015 

 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

State of New York 

Public Service Commission 

Office of the Secretary, 19th floor 

Three Empire Plaza 

Albany, New York  12223 

 

RE:  CASE 07-M-0548 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding an Energy 

Efficiency Portfolio Standard. 

 

CASE 15-M-0252 – In the Matter of Utility Energy Efficiency Programs 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

In accordance with the New York Public Service Commission’s Order Authorizing Utility-

Administered Gas Energy Efficiency Portfolios For Implementation Beginning January 1, 2016 

(“Order”) issued June 19, 2015 in the above-referenced cases, The Brooklyn Union Gas 

Company d/b/a National Grid NY (“National Grid” or the “Company”) hereby submits the 

following tariff leaves to become effective on January 1, 2016:  

 

Ninth Revised Leaf No. 7 

Twelfth Revised Leaf No. 138.50 

Original Leaf No. 138.50.1 

To Schedule for Gas Service, PSC No. 12-GAS. 

  

Additionally, the Company submits a pro-forma Statement of System Benefits Charge to take 

effect January 1, 2016. 

 

The purpose of this filing is to amend the Company’s tariff provisions to implement an energy 

efficiency surcharge (“EES”) consistent with the Order.  The Company proposes to implement 

the EES to firm sales customers taking service under Service Classification Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4A, 4B, 

and 7, and firm transportation customers taking service under Service Classification No. 17.   

The EES will be set forth on the Statement of System Benefits Charge and will be included in the 

calculation of the total System Benefits Charge included on the customer’s bill.  

 

Newspaper publication will be made in accordance with § 66(12) of the Public Service Law and 

16 NYCRR § 720-8. 

 

 

 

Melissa R. Nairn 

Manager – NY Gas Pricing 

 

Received: 07/20/2015



 

 

Any questions regarding this filing should be directed to me at (929) 324-4587 or at 

Melissa.Nairn@nationalgrid.com. 

 

Sincerely,   

 

/s/ Melissa R. Nairn 

 

      Melissa R. Nairn 

      Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

 

Received: 07/20/2015
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